
 
 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

LOWELL JOINT SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 
 
 

The Lowell Joint School District will hold a Public Hearing pursuant 
to Education Code Section 60119 and 60422 (b)  The District is required 
to hold a public hearing to encourage participation by parents, 
teachers, members of the community interested in the affairs of the 
School District, and bargaining unit leaders. 

 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Trustees of the Lowell Joint School 
District will approve the attached agreements with the Classified School Employees 
Association at its regular board meeting to be held in the Board Room at the District Office, 
11019 Valley Home Avenue, Whittier CA, on Monday, May 6, 2024, at approximately 
7:30 p.m. or soon thereafter. 
 

Assembly Bill (AB) 1200 (Chapter 1213/Statues 1991) requires local educational 
agencies to publicly disclose the provisions of all collective bargaining agreements before 
entering into a written agreement.  Government Code (GC) Section 3547.5 states: 
 

“Before a public school employer enters into a written agreement with an exclusive 
representative covering matters within the scope of representation, the major provisions of 
the agreement, including, but not limited, the costs that would be incurred by the public 
school employer under the agreement for the current and subsequent fiscal years, shall be 
disclosed at a public meeting of the public school employer…” 
 

Questions and/or comments should be directed to Jim Coombs, Superintendent of 
Schools, (562) 943-0211. 
 

 


